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 Date: 3/25/2024 

 Impact:  No Revenue Impact, 

  Minimal Administrative Cost 

 

Research Analysis 

 

Engrossed SB2029 renames the Director of Internal Affairs of the Oklahoma Tax Commission to 

the Director of Safety and Security and changes the qualifications, powers and duties for the 

position. The person who holds the director position will be a CLEET certified peace officer and 

may carry a firearm. The person will also be tasked with assisting with security of OTC facilities, 

but may not investigate violations of tax laws.  

 

Prepared By: Quyen Do  

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

In its current form, SB2029 would require the Oklahoma Tax Commission (OTC) employee 

designated as a peace officer to be certified by the Council on Law Enforcement Education and 

Training (CLEET).  

 

This measure is not expected to impact revenues to the State. The OTC anticipates minimal 

administrative expenses associated with the cost of attaining or retaining CLEET certification.  

 

Prepared By: Zach Penrod 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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